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Teaching Aid – Intellectual Freedom #2

Library Board & Intellectual Freedom, Censorship and Privacy

Public libraries play a unique role in the support and preservation of democracy by providing open, non-judgmental institutions where individuals can pursue their own interests. To the extent that their budgets permit, libraries attempt to collect materials and information that represent varying points of view on controversial topics.  As difficult as it may be in some cases, trustees must be very careful to separate their personal opinions from the philosophy of the library as an institution.

The library Board and Director should prepare comprehensive collection development and public service policies to guide the selection of materials. This policy should reflect the principles of the American Library Association's Library Bill of Rights and Freedom to Read Statement.

It is essential that every library adopt a carefully considered and judiciously written policy statement tailored to the library's own community. Such a policy is especially critical in view of recent legislation such as the USA PATRIOT Act (Uniting and Strengthening America by Providing Appropriate Tools Required to Intercept and Obstruct Terrorism) and CIPA (Children's Internet Protect Act). This statement should include:

· The purpose of library Internet access; 

· A disclaimer about the nature of the information on the Internet; 

· Prohibitions against engaging in illegal activities or accessing illegal materials; 

· Access allowances and restrictions, such as time limits, sign-ups, etc.; 

· A statement of parental responsibility for children and children's access; 

· Explanation of appropriate use; 

· Penalties and consequences for misuse; 

· Explanation of privacy issues; 

· An explanation of filtering software, whether or not the library uses it. 

Staff procedures should forbid any comment on patron choices and guarantee the privacy of patron information requests. The state's Library Records Law (CVP Sec. 4509) prohibits access to any information that links the name of a library user to any library material, information request, or any other use of the library, unless the library is presented with a subpoena or search warrant from an authorized legal entity.

From Handbook for Library Trustees of New York State, 2005 edition; http://www.nysl.nysed.gov/libdev/pltrust/handbook/index.html
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